#### **Parish Councillors**

Chairman Ruth Barker 01609 881162

Councillors Ken Blackwood 01609 881660

Paula Gudger 01609 881 666

Derek Partington 01609 881 617

Barry Pope 01609 881 696

Kim Smith 01609 881146

Jane Strickland 01609 881836

Clerk Leonie Smith 01609 881454

## **Appleton Wiske Scarecrow Festival**



Thank you to everyone who supported and volunteered at the Scarecrow Festival. A total of £4,800 was raised and split between the Village Minibus, Pre-School and Appleton Recreation Association.

#### **APPLETON WISKE WEBSITE**

Following feedback from visitors over the Scarecrow Weekend we have taken a the decision to re look at the Village Website.

If there is anyone in the village who has talent in Website design and would be willing to volunteer their services to give it a facelift please contact Leonie Smith (Clerk) on 01609 881 454 or leonie\_dawn@hotmail.com

### **HOG ROAST - MONDAY 29th AUGUST 2016**



The Hog Roast will take place on the Village Green outside the Lord Nelson from 1.30 pm till late!! Tickets at £5.00 a head are available from the Pub, Post Office, or Anne and Simon Golding.

PLEASE BRING cutlery, picnic chairs, tables, rugs etc

# (A<sub>R</sub>A

## Appleton Recreation Association 200 Club

Our Summer draw took place at the BBQ stand during the Scarecrow Festival on 03 July. The draw was made by Evie Swales and we are glad to announce the following winners:

1st Prize £250 - Roy Canning 2nd Prize £100 - Dick Simpson 3rd Prize £50 - Tina Robinson

We would like to thank everyone for their continued support by being involved in the draw, If anyone is not in the 200 club and would like to be, it is £20 a year and numbers can be requested through Andrew I'Anson 07949 341784, Leonie Smith 0777 3810863 or Helen Healey 07988 115 197. There are a few numbers to be filled before the Autumn Draw.





#### **APPLETON WISKE PRIMARY SCHOOL**

As the school year ends on Friday the 22<sup>nd</sup>, our year 6 children will leave us to continue their education at secondary schools. For some of our parents this will be their last farewell assembly as it will be their youngest child who will leave. Thanks for their continued support for our school and their help with all of the activities over the years.

Our new head teacher, Mr. Neil Clarke has already visited the school and met with staff and some of our children. He has already met with some of our parents as they collected their children at the end of the school day.

In the summer term, the year 6 children spent time at the Robinwood Outdoor Centre near Alston in Cumbria and had a great time. Thanks to Mrs. Atkinson who made it possible by volunteering to go with them.

Our girls football team represented Hambleton Schools at the North Yorkshire School games and as the smallest school in the competition did themselves credit.

The whole school spent a day at the Forest School. Our thanks go to Tony and Linda Elsdon for allowing us to use their wood throughout the year. All of the children walked from school, across the fields and along the riverside footpath. We were very lucky that the rain held off and the children were able to take part in all of the day's activities.

## Appleton Wiske Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association (YCA)



Please join us for our next meeting in the Village Hall.

Wednesday 14th September m— 7:30 p.m.

"Dr Christopher Dressers Dreams" a talk by Gill Moore for Dorman Museum Middlesbrough.

If you would like further details please contact Michelle Street by email: m.street2@sky.com.

## ST MARY'S CHURCHYARD WORKING PARTY 15<sup>th</sup> OCTOBER 2016

The Annual Working Party to put the Churchyard to bed for the winter will be held on Saturday 15 October 2016 from 9.00 am. If you have family interred in the churchyard or if you are able to help in any way you will be most welcome to assist with the jobs that need to be done.

Please bring gardening tools with you. Light refreshments will be provided!

walter thompson





#### APPLETON PLAYERS

## "Simple Simon".

12th 13th, 14th January 2017

Please come along and join us for the auditions

Adults - Thursday 01 September 7:30 p.m in the Annex of the Village Hall

Children - Thursday 08 September at 6:30 p.m. in the Village Hall this will be followed by the first Adult rehearsals

If you would like further details please contact Michelle Street by email: m.street2@sky.com.



## The Wesleyan Methodist Chapel Harvest celebration 2<sup>nd</sup> October at 11.30am

#### **Appleton Wiske Village Hall**



Short gathering (± 35 minutes) for singing and thanksgiving, followed by lunch.

The celebration is offered as an expression of gratitude and community within the cycle of the year.

It is offered for those of any faith, or none and for the young and the young at heart!

For seating and catering purposes, please let us know ahead of time if you intend joining us. (chapel/church/coffee morning)

## **Dog Walkers**

Sadly the Parish Council has received reports of Dog Fouling on front gardens of properties within the Village.

The Dog Warden has been informed and he has also been told about other hotspots, eg. Church Yard, Hunters Ride & Paddock.

So we can all live in an environment that is clean and friendly please can we remind all once again to **PICK UP** after your dogs and be responsible dog owners.

PLEASE DO NOT LET YOUR DOGS ROAM ROUND THE VILLAGE UNSUPERVISED







## **Appleton Wiske Post Office and Village Shop**

Jackie McReddie has applied to take over the Post Office in the Village. Applications are going well and meetings taking place. Hopefully this should happen very soon to give us a service that we need in the village.

Yvonne Hills and Jackie McReddie are taking over the Management of the Village Shop as Tony Lawson is retiring.

Hopefully the transition should be complete by the end of August.

We hope you will support both Jackie and Yvonne in their new joint venture and they are both looking forward to seeing you in the shop and would welcome suggestions on the services you would like to see on offer in the shop. Jackie and Yvonne have put leaflets through the doors of most properties in the village asking for feedback - please take this opportunity to support them in keeping this valuable service going in the village.



## **Play Safe this Summer**

As the summer holidays are now upon us please can parents pass on the following messages to their children to ensure the safety of all residents of Appleton Wiske.

- a) We have received reports of children climbing on the roof of the pavilion at the playing field. This is a fragile roof and is NOT safe for climbing on.
- b) Cyclists The Highway Code states you must <u>NOT</u> cycle on pavements. while the law applies to all, guidance has been issued to allow the police to show discretion to younger children cycling on the footway for whom cycling on the road would not be a safe option. Children should, however, always be mindful of and courteous to anyone using the footway which may involve politely making their presence known if approaching from behind, slowing significantly or dismounting to allow pedestrians to pass.
- c) Cyclists should keep both hands on the handlebars except when signalling or changing gear and you should not carry anything that may affect their balance or may get tangled with chains or wheels.
- d) Cyclists should not ride in a dangerous, careless or inconsiderate manner.
- e) Scooters when using scooters in the village please be aware of your surroundings and other road users and pedestrians.
- f) When playing ball games on areas of village green please be mindful of cars, vans, tractors etc. on the road. DO NOT RUN OUT ONTO THE ROAD WITHOUT STOPPING AND LOOKING BOTH WAYS.

### **MOST OF ALL PLEASE PLAY SAFE!!!**